
 

Agreed report December 2024 

 

A normal meeting of the board of management took place. This was the first ordinary board meeting 

of the current board. The previous board completed a board evolution and their suggestions and 

comments were considered. This included the establishment of a special classroom and the 

potential for going co-ed into the future. The board will engage a facilitator with experience in 

this process 

A meeting with the NCSE took place to look at the feasibility of opening a special classroom. 

Their conclusion was that an extension to the front of the school would be the most 

appropriate.  

The student council gave an excellent presentation on their work to date. The board has 

high praise for Alejandro Szeplake and Kealin Ward Walsh for their hard work. The school’s 

enrolment figures were presented. 

The Board are kept up to date with the finances of the school 

The school's anti-bullying policy was reviewed along with the anti-bullying report.  Thank 

you to Patricia Brown for all her hard work in this area of the school. 

A Post of Responsibility was filled and the Board initiated the POR review with staff in 

January. Our care team and AEN team are working with NEP on student support Teams and 

improving communication between all stakeholders.  

The school is working towards changes to the TY programme and the introduction of Bi 

Cinealtas.  

Work has been completed to address an ongoing leak in the school. 

The school has had  very positive trends in terms of behaviour since the introduction of 

Restorative Practice and the introduction of phone wallets 

M.Quinn gave a “History of the school” presentation to the Board of Management  

 

 


